Kenai Peninsula Borough School District
Charter Schools Oversight Committee Meeting

Oct. 15, 2007, Noon
Conference Room A

Present: Glen Szymoniak, Assistant Superintendent

Marty Anderson, school board member

Liz Downing, school board member

Bill Hatch, school board member

Kiki Abrahamson, Fireweed Academy

Mick Wykis, Kaleidoscope

Larry Nauta, Aurora Borealis

Jenny Neyman, administrative assistant

Opening remarks

Mr. Anderson: Stated he appreciates the hard work with connecting infrastructure, logistics, facilities. The group is doing a lot of work to raise the perception of charter schools, that they are public schools. The integrity and willingness of the group to work together has been amazing.

1. Liaison transition from Mr. Szymoniak to Mr. Jones

a. Mr. Szymoniak: Status update – When started as liaison, felt like everyone had different understanding of laws, policies. Charter School Study Team had two goals: Understand what the law said to craft policies that reflect the law, and putting those policies into practice. Public doesn’t have to have complete understanding of charter schools for the schools, district administration and school board to work together. Plan is to work with Assistant Superintendent Dave Jones to get him up to speed on charter schools, plug him in with an open mind. Goal is to provide timely and accurate information, and it’s the board’s job to make decisions from there.
2. Charter school status update

a. Aurora Borealis, Mr. Nauta: Things going well at Aurora. 180 students. Staff received performance incentive checks from the state, which wouldn’t have happened without help of the school board and district.

b. Kaleidoscope, Mr. Wykis: 196 students. Biggest challenge transitioning into taking over old Sears building, being in charge of alarm system, maintenance, etc. There’s been a lot of volunteer work from parents, feeling of ownership in new building. Added fifth grade so hired two new staff members (19-20 fifth graders). Adding sixth grade next year. Rolling up current fifth-graders, not taking new fifth-graders. Doesn’t think demographics have changed. Last year 37 students from outside Kenai area, and the number is about the same this year. Still get requests for information from students outside Kenai area, which school encourages. Kenai Middle School Principal Paul Sorenson spoke with Kaleidoscope parents, which was appreciated. Finances are tight but rollover fund protects from insolvency. School is recycling, wants to work with borough energy manager to keep costs down. Mr. Szymoniak: Mr. Wykis was instrumental in creating simple document for school being in charge of own building; being used as template for others.
c. Fireweed Academy, Kiki Abrahamson: Rocky start. Many high-needs kids this year. Tried to get quarter-time teacher to relieve her so she can focus more on budget issues. APC delegated a member to take over the budget because she was overwhelmed. Budget figured out. Job for quarter-time teacher closed so she’ll interview for it Wednesday. She testified at Joint Legislative Education Funding Task Force. Looking forward to fall fundraiser (last year’s raised $15,000), and hosting Alaska State Charter School Conference first weekend in May. 

